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Items of Interest from the March 24, 2011 MOVTF Meeting follow:

· Standing Reports:  Norfolk Police reported that all crimes have seen a decrease when compared with similar past periods.  
· Beach Updates: For 2011, Police will patrol the beaches for the period May - September.  Norfolk will place increased emphasis on dogs on the beach, especially dog owners that ignore the leash law.  Norfolk plans to update signage at beach entrances to reflect current policies and rules.  FYI: Norfolk has amended its Dogs on the Beach City Ordinance to allow dogs on the beach except during the hours of 10AM to 6PM each day during the period running from Memorial Day to Labor Day of each year.
· New Apartment Complexes in East Ocean View:  Two new apartment complexes are on the books for East Ocean View -- both on Pretty Lake Avenue.  The first complex, scheduled to begin soon, will be in the Bay Point area across from the marina and consist of about 137 apartment units.  The second complex will be across the street from the East Beach Villas and include the area of the Blue Crab and will consist of 284 apartment units.  These two complexes will definitely impact travel on Pretty Lake Avenue.  
· City Ordinance Exceptions:  Mojo Bones and Mona Lisa Pizza have requested exceptions to allow for daily extended alcohol sales until 1AM.  The City Planning group reviewed the requests and forwarded them to the City Council with a 3 to 3 vote which equates to a disapproval recommendation. (FYI: Bay Breeze Point HOA was not asked to provide a community input on these requests.  Bay Breeze Point reps are working with the City to ensure future actions that seek community input will be forwarded to Bay Breeze Point HOA.)
· Community Updates:   The City continues to work concerns with vehicle traffic on 29th Bay St and 30th Bay St between Pleasant Ave and Pretty Lake Ave.  Bay Breeze Point Board of Directors will be meeting with the City in early April to receive a City briefing on the situation. 
· Norfolk Budget Update:  Norfolk's next budget will be presented to the City Council NLT April 26th.  The schools portion of that budget will be inserted NLT April 1st.  
· Future Ocean View Items of Interest:

· OpSail 2012 -- Currently scheduled for June 1-12, 2012
· Ocean View Summer 2011 schedule for Ocean View Beach Park is being worked.  2011 schedule should be an enhanced version of the 2010 schedule.  
· 7th Annual Chesapeake Bay 10K Run -- April 25, 2011.  This event runs through the East Beach community and will impact Bay Breeze Point residents entering and leaving our area.  Bay Breeze Point Board Members will work with East Beach to minimize our impacts.  
FYI:  Someone has been damaging the City's beach access walkway that extends from Bay Point Drive to the beach.  Large sections of the handrails have been removed creating safety concerns with both the lack of hand railing and large exposed nails that remain in place.  Appropriate City officials have been notified and corrective actions will be taken.    
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